August 17, 1976

Mrs. Rose Solakian
Harbor Village 1l4A
Short Beach Road
Branford, Conn., 06405
Dear Mrs. Solakian:
I received your beautiful Birthday
card, together with your generous check
for $1000.00 toward the Cathedral Bldg.Fund.
I thank you both for your nice words
and your generous donation. It pays to
be 101 just to hear nice things that friends
like you say about me. Your donation is
greatly appreciated and I cannot thank you
enough for it.
Kindest regards.

Sincerely,

Haik Kavookjian
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